
Report of the Community and Leisure Committee to the Council Meeting of 26 February 2004 

6. COMMUNITY FUNDING 
 
 The Committee considered a report from the Community Funding Adviser on a grant for a violence 

free campaign associated with the production Once Were Warriors. 
 
 SOURCES OF FUNDING 
 
 No money is available for allocation from the 2003/04 Festival and Events budget; any funding 

allocation would have to be drawn from the community funding budgets within the Metropolitan 
Community Discretionary Fund of which $20,000 remains available for allocation in the 2003/04 year. 

 
 It was moved: 
 
 “1. That $5,000 be provided from the Metropolitan Community Discretionary Fund for a violence 

free Christchurch campaign. 
 
 2. That $20,000 be provided to support the Safer Christchurch violence free initiative.” 
 
 Councillor Stonhill moved by way of amendment “That the source of funding be the Metropolitan 

Community Discretionary Fund but that the Council be asked to find another source of funding”.  The 
amendment was seconded by Councillor Anderton and when put to the meeting was declared carried 
on a division by 5 votes to 4, the voting being as follows: 

 
 For (5): Councillors Anderton, Condon, Ganda, Keast and Stonhill. 
 
 Against (4): Councillors Corbett, Cox, M Evans and Withers. 
 
 Abstain: Councillor Alpers. 
 
 The Committee therefore resolved: 
 
 1. That $5,000 be provided for a violence free Christchurch campaign. 
 
 2. That $20,000 be provided to support the Safer Christchurch violence free initiative. 
 
 3. That the source of funding be the Metropolitan Community Discretionary Fund but that the 

Council be asked to find another source of funding for the allocation of these grants. 
 
 


